

March 31, 2020

Dear Members of Mill Creek,

What a wonderful time of worship we experienced this past Sunday by gathering at Limestone Park! I am saddened by the Governor's executive order to "Stay at Home" because we were hoping to continue meeting at the park until we are able to safely gather together in the church. I have emailed the governor's office for verification and will get word out IF we are able to hold the "Drive-In" Church. Since we want to be a part of the solution to all of this, we will be going back to pre-recording a worship experience that we will post on our YouTube channel for you to view at home.

Parents, with our children missing all the MCBC kid's ministry opportunities, we wanted you to have a lesson that you can do with them. Group Publishing is a long-trusted ministry resource that is offering some free video curriculum lessons during this pandemic. You will be able to find a link to this resource on the church web page under the "Coronavirus Update" tab after Wednesday, April 1.

We recently began a study on the book of James during our Wednesday evening Bible study but were only able to meet for two weeks prior to all of this. In an attempt to remain as connected as possible, I will begin hosting the Wednesday night study via Zoom. I have a feeling there are people who would like to join in that typically have other obligations from 6:30-7:30 on Wednesdays, therefore I will go back and begin the study again so everyone can be on the same page. If you were at the first two sessions, feel free to do them again or wait and jump back in on April 15. The study will take place on Wednesday nights from 6:30-7:30 and you can participate from your home with a computer, tablet or smart phone. For those of you who may have given up social media for Lent, Zoom is a virtual meeting platform separate from social media. If you wish to participate in the Wednesday night Zoom Bible Study send an email to Danny@millcreekbc.com requesting to be added to the Zoom list and I will email you the link. You will need to download the free application from your app store. Search for it using Zoom.us. If you don't have the capability of joining us via Zoom and would like for me to email the notes that I teach from, you can request those as well.

You all stay safe and healthy, and together we will get through this.

Pastor Danny